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August 27, 2021 

 

VIA EMAIL ONLY:  kirk@illinoisleaks.com 

Kirk Allen 

Edgar County Watchdogs 

PO Box 593 

Kansas, IL 61933 

 

 

 

 Re:   FOIA Request dated 8/17/2021 (received on 8/18/2021) 

 

Dear Mr. Allen, 

 

 Thank you again for your Freedom of Information Act Request submitted on August 17, 

2021, and received by the City on August 18, 2021, wherein you requested the following 

documents: 

 

1. A copy of the building permits obtained for the construction of the 

sidewalk in front of the Mayor's property.  

2. A copy of all invoices received pertaining to the construction of the 

sidewalk in front of the Mayor's property.  

3. A copy of the minutes of the Streets and Sidewalks Committee meeting 

minutes where the sidewalk construction in front of the Mayor’s 

property was approved.  

4. A copy of the agenda for the Streets and Sidewalks Committee meeting 

where they approved the sidewalk construction in front of the Mayor’s 

property. 

 

The City is granting your request and has enclosed responsive documents that you may 

download via the sharepoint link included in the email.  The City did not require a building 

permit when the City performs or contracts to perform work, such as the sidewalk in this 

instance, so none has been provided.  Please call me at (217) 428-0948 if you have any questions 

or have trouble accessing these documents. 

 

You have a right to have the denial of your request reviewed by the Public Access 

Counselor (PAC) at the Office of the Attorney General.  5 ILCS 140/9.5(a).  You can file your 

request for review with the PAC by writing to:  

 

Public Access Counselor  

Kirk Allen
Highlight
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Office of the Attorney General 

500 South 2nd Street 

Springfield, IL  62706 

Fax: 217-782-01396 

Email: publicaccess@atg.state.il.us  

 

You also have the right to seek traditional review of your denial by filing a lawsuit in the state 

circuit court.  5 ILCS 140/11.  

 

If you chose to file a Request for Review with the PAC, you  must do so within 60 

calendar days of this denial letter.  5 ILCS 140/9.5(a).  Please note that you must include a copy 

of your original FOIA request and this denial letter when filing a request for review the PAC.   

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

      ERICKSON, DAVIS, MURPHY, 

      JOHNSON & WALSH, LTD. 

   

  

      Jordan T. Klein 

 

CC: Janet Waller, Clerk 

 Roger Cox, Mayor 
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